The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, March 20, 2017, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustee Pack McCarthy, and Trustee Robertson present.  
Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Corless opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, for approval of vouchers in the amount of $11,818.30 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the February meetings were approved by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor.  
Correspondence
· Ltr from NYCOM re: Update and Call To Action mandates

· Letter from Rep. Sean Patrick Maloney re: Local Government Citizens Re-Organization Empo0werment Grant progam.

· Cablevision second payment franchise fee - $2,596

· Central Hudson Energy Central newsletter

Mayor Corless reported that:
· The some of the sidewalks still needed clearing after the snow storm.  
· Marc’s Landscaping did an excellent job keeping the streets cleared.  This was their first real storm and they were tested.  

Trustee Pack McCarthy had nothing to report:
Trustee Robertson had nothing to report 
Old Business:

There was not Old Business

New Business

Real Property Tax Service Contract

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, the Mayor was approved to enter into a contract with the County of Putnam to print our Village 2017/2018 tax bills.  

Nelsonville Fish and Fur Club Fishing Day – May 7th
Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor the Board approved a donation of $500 for the Nelsonville Fish and Fur Club Fishing day on Sunday, May 7th.  

Community Choice Aggregation

Michael Rauch, Renewable Highland CCA, gave a brief talk on what Community Choice Aggregation (CCA) was.  Renewable Highlands is a non-profit project led by local residents working with municipal leaders to create a CCA initiative in the mid-Hudson Valley.  Central Hudson would be the deliverer of the electricity, but this would allow municipalities to pool electricity accounts to negotiate rates and terms for residents.  
Mr. Rauch stated that, in order to start, the Village would approve a resolution declaring home rule authority and enact a local law.  He stated that if the Village went on the CCA program that all residents on Central Hudson would automatically enrolled; however a resident can opt-out if they did not wish to participate.  

Trustee Robertson stated that we would be having an election for Mayor and a new Trustee, and suggested that they be invited back to another Board meeting after the election.  They agreed to attend another meeting.  
Teen Driver Safety Awareness month

Upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor the following Resolution to proclaim April Teen Driver Safety Awareness monty was approved:

WHEREAS, statistics and experience demonstrate that the greatest danger to our youth in Putnam County, and throughout our country, are the dangers posed from traffic crashes, and

WHEREAS, highway crash statistics inform us that although teen drivers make up only 7% of the driving population, they comprise 18% of the injury related automobile crashes, and

WHEREAS, the leading cause of accidental deaths to our youthful population throughout the United States are automobile accidents, and

WHEREAS, analysis shows us that the reasons for teen overrepresentation in injury related automobile crashes include:  driver inexperience, excessive speed, unnecessary risk taking, inattentive driving and use of alcohol and drugs, and

WHEREAS, in Putnam County, we have too often experienced a tragedy with the death of a teen driver at the wheel.  Many of these deaths have occurred during the spring and summer months with a high incidence rate during the period leading up to prom season, and 

WHEREAS, all accidents are preventable and crash rates can be lowered through the use of education and awareness programs through the use of our school systems, law enforcement programs and youth services organizations such as Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, Junior ROTC programs and the Civil Air Patrol, just to name a few, and

WEREAS, these programs work best when there is a period set aside for local government at every level, our school districts and churches, synagogues and youth service organizations coming together to provide these educational programs,

THEREFORE, be it resolved that we the Village Board of Trustees for the Village of Nelsonville declare April 2017 as Teen Driver Safety Awareness Month in Putnam County, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that we encourage all levels of government, our school districts, law enforcement, our churches and synagogues, our youth service organizations and all the citizens of Putnam County support programs that promote teen driver safety awareness in Putnam County thereby protecting two of our most precious resources, our children and grandchildren

Open to the Floor
Trustee Robertson brought up a possibly zoning board problem on Douglas Lane.  It was bought by Susan Green and she would like to place a house there.  The property is split between the Town of Philipstown and the Village of Nelsonville.  She went to the Town Zoning Board who told her that her application was incomplete and she needed to make an application to the Village.  We will need to have a legal review of the application and need enforce our zoning laws.  Mr. O’Neill asked the Mayor to postpone any consideration of the application until the next Board is in place.       
Mr. O’Neill thanked Trustee Pack McCarthy for her service to the Village.  Mrs. VanTassel also thanked Trustee Pack McCarthy as well as Mayor Corless.  She asked the Mayor how long the Mayor had been on the Board and he stated since 2003.  The Mayor also thanked everyone who served, the Cold Spring Fire Company for their service to the Village as well.  
Donald Graham stated that in the paper this week, Town Supervisor Shea stated that if the Village of Nelsonville merged with the Town Building department, there would be no cost to the Village.  Mr. O’Neill stated that he would look into that.  

Another concern was the Cold Spring Fire Protection contract.  This will also be looked at after the election.  
Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 8:19 pm, all in favor.
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

